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State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations 

Public Utilities Commission 

Minutes of Open Meeting Held August 26, 2014 

Attendees: Chairperson Margaret Curran, Commissioner Paul Roberti, 
Commissioner Herbert DeSimone, Cindy Wilson-Frias, Amy D’Alessandro, Alan 
Nault, Todd Bianco and Luly Massaro.  Staff Patricia Lucarelli and Sharon Colby 
Camara were not present.   
 
Chairperson Curran called the open meeting to order at 1:00 P.M. in the first-floor 
hearing room of the Public Utilities Commission. A quorum was present. 
 
Minutes of Open Meeting held on August 7, 2014:  After review, Commissioner 
DeSimone moved to approve the minutes.  Commissioner Roberti seconded the motion 
and the motion was unanimously passed.  Vote 3-0. 
 
Competitive Telecommunications Service Providers Dockets 
The following companies filed an application for authority to transact as provider of 
telecommunications service in Rhode Island.  The Division reviewed the applications and 
recommended approval of: 

 4515 - Onvoy, LLC  
 4516 – Vitcom, LLC  

After review, Commissioner DeSimone moved to approve the applications.   
Commissioner Roberti seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously passed.  
Vote 3-0. 
 
The following company filed tariff revision to its existing tariffs (on date).  The Division 
reviewed the tariff filing and recommended that it be allowed to go into effect without 
suspension: 

 2262(P7) – MCI Communications Services, Inc. (tariff filing  8/15/14) 
After review, the PUC moved to adopt the Division’s recommendation to allow the tariff 
filing go into effect without suspension. 
 
The following companies filed a request to cancel their authority to conduct business in 
the RI.  The Division recommended their authority be recalled and rescinded. 

 2262(V20) – Network Enhanced Technologies, Inc.  
 2262(F12) – Unity Telecom, LLC f/k/a dPI Teleconnect, LLC  

After review, Commissioner Roberti moved to recall and rescind the authority of the 
companies.  Commissioner DeSimone seconded the motion and the motion was 
unanimously passed.  Vote 3-0. 
 
4288 – Office of Energy Resources (OER) – OER filed on July 8, 2014, a request for a 
budget not exceed $65,000 to have the Distributed Generation Board perform the 2015 
ceiling prices for the Renewable Energy Growth Program.  After review, Commissioner 
Roberti moved to approve OER’s request.  Commissioner DeSimone seconded the 
motion and the motion was unanimously passed.  Vote 3-0.   
 
The Open Meeting adjourned at 1:15 P.M. 


